
PSA in Northern Cape mourns loss of renowned shop 

steward: Comrade Melinda Jansen 

It is with great sadness that the PSA announces the untimely 

passing of the Union’s esteemed shop steward, Ms Melinda 

Jansen. 

 

Comrade Melinda was attached to the Department of Water 

and Sanitation in Upington. She has been a PSA shop 

steward for a period exceeding 16 years. She was a member 

of the Northern Cape DWS structure at the time of her 

passing. She diligently served the PSA in her Department 

and was involved with member recruitment, retention, and 

other Union-related services. 

 

The PSA extends sincere condolences to her family, friends, 

and colleagues during this difficult time. May her soul rest in 

peace.  

 

Details regarding the memorial service will be announced on 

Monday, 31 March 2025 as the DWS Upington bereavement committee is yet to sit. The DWS PSA 

Chairperson, Comrade Lerato Dibane, can be contacted on 083 775 0894 for more information. 

 

The PSA wishes to remind members of the funeral benefit included in PSA membership at the demise of 

a member. The benefit must be claimed within six months of the occurrence and claims must be 

submitted to the relevant PSA Provincial Office. 
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